
 CAL-NEV-HA District, Division 42 Newsletter August 2025 

Fellow Kiwanians- 

As I prepare to conclude my year of service as Lieutenant Governor, I am filled 
with gratitude and reflection on the journey we have shared together. Serving in 
this role has been one of the greatest honors of my Kiwanis experience, and I 
am deeply humbled by the opportunity to walk alongside such remarkable   
leaders and members who have dedicated themselves wholeheartedly to our 
mission of service. 

This year has been a reminder of what it truly means to be a civil servant. It has 
been through your actions, your time, and your commitment that has embodied 
the essence of Kiwanis, helping others in need, providing opportunities where 
they may not otherwise exist, and ensuring that children and communities have 
a brighter tomorrow. Together, we have stood as a collective force for good, not 
for recognition, but for the simple and profound desire to make a difference. 

I want to extend my deepest thanks to our club Presidents, Officers, and Board 
Members who have carried the torch of leadership with integrity, vision, and 
dedication. Your tireless efforts to guide your Clubs, support your Members, 
and lead service projects have left an impact that will last well beyond this year. 
To All our Members, thank you. Without your consistent participation,          
generosity, and passion for service, our accomplishments would not be possible. 
Every hour volunteered, every dollar raised, and every act of kindness you have 
extended has added up to something truly powerful. 

I am also grateful for the spirit of fellowship and cooperation that has been so 
evident throughout our Division. We are not simply individual Clubs working in 
isolation; we are a Family of servant leaders united by a common purpose. This 
Unity is what strengthens our ability to create lasting change, and it is what 
makes Kiwanis such a special organization to be a part of. 

As I pass the baton to Lt. Governor Paul Lopez, I do so with great confidence in 
the future of our Division. I know that the same passion and dedication that  
carried us through this year will continue to guide and inspire in the years 
ahead. Though my term in this role is ending, my commitment to Kiwanis and 
to each of you remains steadfast. I look forward to serving alongside you in new 
ways, continuing to build upon the strong foundation we have created together. 

In closing, I want to express my heartfelt gratitude once more, thank you for 
your trust, your encouragement, and above all, your commitment to serving 
others. The work we do is not always easy, but it is always meaningful. When we 
look back at what has been accomplished, we can take pride in knowing that we 
have lived out the true Kiwanis spirit: to serve, to lead, and to make the world a 
better place for children and CommUnities everywhere. 

Thank you for a remarkable year. It has been my privilege to serve as your   
Lieutenant Governor!  

Temo Solorio 
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Temo Talk 
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Camarillo                          Allen Grizzard-Paul Reporting 
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Moorpark                              Ute Van Dam Reporting 
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Santa Barbara                      Marsha Gray Reporting 

D I V I S I O N  4 2  N E W S L E T T E R  P A G E  4  

 

-  

  

 
 

  

 

  



Simi Valley                              Nick Esser Reporting 
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Thousand Oaks                      John Prescott Reporting 
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Ventura                               Bart Bleuel Reporting 
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Patricia Larrigan has been named as the new Service Leadership Programs Coordinator by the 
California - Nevada - Hawaii District. She will begin this position on September 1st, 2025. 

Patricia has been a member of the Glendale Kiwanis Club for 18 years and is a member of the 
Rose Float Kiwanis Club. She is a past Lieutenant Governor, a past District Trustee from 2020 
through 2023, a current Key Club Region Advisor, and current Key Club Assistant District   
Administrator. Patricia has proven herself to be a valuable asset to the district. 

 

Members of Circle K International and Key Club International 
— two of  Kiwanis’ Service Leadership Programs — elected 
their 2025-26 boards at their respective conventions. 

Jonathan Huang of the New England District was elected CKI 
president for 2025-26 during the program’s convention in 
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania, in June. 

At the Key Club International convention in Orlando, Florida, 
in July, delegates elected Isabella Baldisseri of the Pacific 
Northwest District to serve as 2025-26 Key Club International 
president. 

Congratulations to our new student leaders!  

 

Kiwanis Engage is now available to clubs, districts and members. The new 
online membership platform provides essential tools, offering you the   
ability to: 

• Manage club rosters. 

• Update club officers. 

• Generate dues invoices. 

• Prepare monthly reports. 

• Process financial transactions. 

And much more! You can get started with a webpage of learning               
resources — including brief training videos that take you step-by-step 
through common tasks. Find out all the ways Kiwanis Engage can            
enhance your member and club experience! 

 

Is your club ready for Celebrate Community? It's our annual week of collaboration with Lions Clubs          
International, Optimist International and Rotary International — and it takes place September 14-20. This 
is your chance to amplify the power of service with a local club from one or more of the other organizations. 

And it’s not too late to get started! Find more information and resources on our webpage, including links to 
the other organizations’ websites and a sample news release that you can download and customize.  

https://www.kiwanis.org/members/kiwanis-engage/
https://www.kiwanis.org/members/kiwanis-engage/kiwanis-learning-resources/
https://www.kiwanis.org/members/kiwanis-engage/kiwanis-learning-resources/
https://www.kiwanis.org/members/service-projects/celebrate-community/
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Division 42 Clubs & Meetings 
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Division 42 Calendar of Events 
Training & Club Events Division Council Meetings 
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Missed us in Las Vegas for District
Convention? Catch up on the latest

updates and news from the past weekend
by checking out the official Facebook

pages of the CNH Children’s Fund and
the Cal-Nev-Ha Kiwanis District. 

2025 DCON RECAP . . .

S e p t e m b e r  2 0 2 5

YOU CAN USE

We're still floating on air after listening to Jade Wong shareWe're still floating on air after listening to Jade Wong share
with us how your gifts to the CNH Children's Fund allowed herwith us how your gifts to the CNH Children's Fund allowed her

to say YES! to new opportunitiesto say YES! to new opportunities. Watch her motivational. Watch her motivational
keynote address from our Honors Breakfast to learn how yourkeynote address from our Honors Breakfast to learn how your

gifts provide leadership training opportunities and supportgifts provide leadership training opportunities and support
students like Jade in pursuing a higher education.students like Jade in pursuing a higher education.    This videoThis video
is available on YouTube and would make a great program atis available on YouTube and would make a great program at

your next club or division meeting!your next club or division meeting!

D i n n e r  A n y w h e r e  W i n n e r !
Have you heard the news? Our Dinner
Anywhere drawing took place on August 10
and this year’s lucky winner is Richard
Andrews! Thank you to everyone who
participated in our raffle and congratulations
to Richard. We can’t wait to hear about your
Dinner Anywhere adventure! 

th

Did you know the contributions you make to
our YES! Initiative help our scholarship
recipients attend University? Ryan Lenart
shares how your donations helped support his
educational goals and how his time in the
Kiwanis family was a life-changing experience.
Support our youth, their education, and our
Kiwanis family with your YES! Initiative gift.

S c h o l a r s h i p  S u c c e s s

 9 0 9 . 7 3 6 . 1 7 0 7   |  f o u n d a t i o n @ c n h k i w a n i s . o r g

As the 2024-2025 Kiwanis year draws to a close,
it doesn’t have to mean farewell! If you're
stepping down from your role as division
editor, let us know by email if you'd like to
keep receiving this newsletter. You can also
stay updated with all CNH Children's Fund
news by subscribing to our weekly emails here.

S i g n  U p  t o  S t a y  I n  T o u c h

Have you been considering joining the W. Reid
Allen, Jr., Memorial Rose Float Fellowship? Are
you interested in recognizing someone with
the William A. Dunlap Fellowship? Do you want
to build a better future for children? The Rose
Float Fellowship & Dunlap Fellowship Award
Package will accomplish all three objectives!
For a limited time, you can order both awards
for just $1,250; that’s a $750 savings! Act fast as
this opportunity won’t last forever.

D u n l a p  R o s e f l o a t  P a c k a g e

“This scholarship helped support my
educational goals by alleviating the financial
burden of college . . . My experience in the
Kiwanis family has been life-changing . . .”

- Ryan Lenart

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DWb5rVEDWHI
https://www.facebook.com/CNHFoundation
https://www.facebook.com/CNHKiwanis
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/how-to-help/yes-initiative/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/meet-catherine/
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/s/0te4exnb5yaeiknqqq09gg7zdyfrhnxw
https://www.zeffy.com/en-US/peer-to-peer/5a81e4f1-da60-4981-ba28-e83a03e74185
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/stay-informed/
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/s/fe15kiyttwilvpickqvb
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/s/fe15kiyttwilvpickqvb
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/s/fe15kiyttwilvpickqvb
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https://corks-and-kegs.com/


https://moorparkkiwanispoker.com/

